

פרשת תצוה/ הדלקת נרות 5:08 'י אדר א' Friday, February 11

Our Cheder's Voic

CHEDER CHABAD BOY'S DIVISION

LETTER FROM THE MENAHEL:

Dear Parents,

Earlier this week, I participated in a two-day workshop for Chabad principals, led by Menachem Education Foundation. The hosting school was CMCH in Atlanta, GA, led by the visionary educator and local shluchah, Mrs. Sollish. At the end of a long day of sessions, Rabbi Sollish shared with us a list of powerful *chinuch*-lessons culled from this week's parshah, Tetzaveh.

Here are two nuggets: The inner *mizbeiach* was covered with gold symbolizing that all "in-reach" should be covered with gold. When it comes to the *chinuch* of our children, *mizbeiach hapenimi* we should strive for the golden standard. Uncompromising Yiddishkeit, the must quality time, the best Rebbeim, curriculum, etc.

The *Urim vetumim* represent the need to consult when we are faced with a challenge. Even the greatest minds must recognize that serious and delicate matters require consultation. This is true for parents, who look for insights, perspectives and approaches in *chinuch* as well as in a school at every level.

Upon returning to cheder I was overwhelmed at the continued *chayus* in preparing for 11 Nissan by learning Mishnayos and Tanya baal peh that permeates the building. We are 60 days away from the Rebbe's birthday. Let us all work together to keep the momentum going.

Thank you for the appreciation shown to the Rebbies this week. The notes sent were truly heartwarming.

Wishing you a good Shabbos,

Rabbi Kaplan

SCHEDULE

Sunday, 12 Adar I, February 13: Carnival

Monday, 13 Adar 1, February 14: Chidon Test #4

Thursday, 16 Adar 1, February 17: KHK Test #4

Tuesday, 14 Adar 1, February 15:

Purim Katan-White Shirt Day



A PEEK AT OUR WEEK

We are back from vacation in full gear in the second grade. Lots of learning and fun filled days!! Our reader has us in full suspense. Where is Milo's pet snake, Fang? Finally, he was found slithering across grandpa. We learned about the next vowel team "AY" at the end of a word. The boys wrote sentences using stay, tray, delay, and day. Dr. Schnitzel came by on Thursday and had us wowed by his experiment. He measured the large intestine of 25 feet. In math we are learning to add 2 digit numbers with regrouping. The boys used dimes and pennies to understand tens and ones. They also put 10 fruit loops on a pipe cleaner and had sticks of ten to visualize the math questions. It was a privilege meeting the many parents who attended PTC and sharing the growth and success of our second grade.

B"H it has been a week of learning and growth in Grade 3. In our spelling unit we are learning about contractions. We learned how to write contractions and how it is used. In our reading unit this week we focused on the skill of asking questions on informational texts. We continued to practice this skill during our quiet reading time when the students went out to the library this week. After choosing a book of their choice the boys responded to their reading text by coming up with questions they could ask. We enjoyed journal writing this week as well as continuing to practice our cursive handwriting. We ended our week with our favorite News on the Run.

It was a pleasure meeting the parents who came to PTA conferences on Monday evening! Class 4B has had a very busy week! On Monday we completed the story we began last week about a boy named Zachary Zwicker who ended up in Zyxland where the letter Z is the most important letter. When we were done, the boys had to think of questions they would pose if they lived in Zyxland. An example would be: What is a Zyxlander's favorite place to visit? THE ZOO, of course! In Wordly Wise, in addition to learning unit 11, the boys learned what a palindrome is...and Nosson Eisenberg's name is a palindrome! Mendel Keller taught the class that 'race car' is also a palindrome, as is the name Dovid in Hebrew. In Math we have been busy reviewing long multiplication and long division. The boys enjoyed getting turns writing the answers on the board. In Science we learned about asteroids, meteors and other non-planetary items found in the solar system, and in Social Studies we have begun learning about the different regions of the United States. In Writing, in continuing with the Adar theme, the boys wrote about being invisible. And, of course, we finished off the week with, as the parents told Mrs. Eckstein, everyone's favorite subject, News on the Run!

Thank you to the Abel and Altein families for sponsoring breakfast for our Minyoners!

STUDENT OF THE WEEK













Happy Birthday

Menachem Mendel Oberlander, Moshe Polinger, Menachem Weisntein

May you have a Shnas Hatzlochah!

Mazal Tov to Rabbi & Mrs. Goldberg on the birth of a baby girl!

LEVIK LIBEROW AND DOV GOLDBERG RECEIVED \$10 FOR SAYING PEREK HEY TANYA BAL PE!





KITA HEY TALMIDIM RECEIVING ICE CREAM FOR THEIR ACCOMPLISHMENTS OVER THE MID WINTER BREAK





BAGEL BREAKFAST FOR STAR DAVENERS



KITAH CHES









OUR CHILDREN'S VOICE

GRADE 3









THANK YOU TO THE PTA FOR THE ROSH CHODESH STAFF APPRECIATION





AVRAHAM ZALTZMAN WINNER OF CONNECTION POINT "BRING IT HOME"



MOTZOAI SHABBOS AVOS UBONIM This Week

Motzoai Shabbos Tetzaveh

GREAT OPPORTUNITY FOR FATHERS AND SONS
TO BOND AND SPEND VALUABLE TIME TOGETHER!



- · PRIZES
- REFRESHMENTS (HOT DOGS)
 MELAVA MALKA STORY

Location:

TZEMACH TZEDEK SHUL 2 LANGERIES DR. MONSEY, NY 10952

7:30PM-8:30 PM

for all Elementary Boys Grade 1-8

COME LEARN AND ENJOY!!

Please call or email Rabbi Shusterman: 917 282 3505 or ryscheder@gmail.com to sponsor an Avos Ubonim evening - in honor of a birthday, yahrtzeit, or special occasion.

A Project of Cheder Chabad of Monsey in conjunction with Cong Tzemach Tzedek

Carnival Sponsor's: Huisman Family

Rabbi Shiller Mendy Spitzer

Rabbi Zakon Rabbi Tzion

Rabbi Efraymson Mrs. Lefkovitch

Rabbi Aidelman Rabbi Hazzan

